
 

      Mail on Friday 
Redhill Primary Academy and Nursery  

    Email us at:  parentcontact@redhillprimary.co.uk 

22nd March 2024 

Happy Easter 

The Easter holidays begin next week.   

They run from Monday 25th March until Friday 5th April. 

We return to school on Monday 8th April. 

We hope that you all have a wonderful Easter break. 

Year 5 History Walk 

This week, year 5 have completed a walk of the local area as part of their local studies block in history and 

geography. We looked for evidence of the history of Priorslee on our way round, stopping at some key     

areas which we have been learning about this term, including Priorslee Hall (part of the university campus). 

We were even lucky enough to have a visit from one of the local residents, Bob, who came out of his house 

to talk to us about his life in the mines when he was younger. It was a fascinating morning out!  

Weekly Newsletter 

The Big Plastic Count 

Well done to the following children who took part in ‘The Big Plastic Count’ and  

submitted their data. 

Ezra, Ella, Viren, Gabriel, Serena, Ellie, Harry, Zia, Kacey, Amelia, Kaitlin, Rafael. 

Eco-Warriors 

Well done to the eco-warriors who took part in the Junior Street Champion Schools Litter Picking Contest. 

They were given 1 hour to collect and sort as much litter as possible and did a fantastic job!  

Small Playground  -  End of Day 

Please can we remind you that children, at pick up time, should not be playing on or with the play  

equipment.  This includes the mud kitchen.  This is because it is set up for the learning of the reception 

children during the school day and sometimes planned activities can be spoilt.   

Thank you for your understanding. 



Healthy Lifestyles Week 

Children and staff at Redhill have had a fantastic week taking part in Healthy Lifestyles Week.  During the 

week, we have focused on three aspects to help support physical fitness, mental fitness and how to  

maintain a balanced diet.  The week started with an NHS assembly around healthy steps we can all take 

in order maintain a healthy lifestyle: planning our meals ahead of time, eating 5 fruit or vegetables a day 

and snacking smartly. Over the week, children took part in various classroom activities centred around 

mindfulness and personal safety. To finish the week, the children were visited by Fit4Kids who ran a  

fitness workshop for all children from Nursery to Year 6.  

Please see below for some photos of the children during the week.  

 

 

 

 

Fairtrade Committee 

The Fairtrade Committee are holding a fairtrade bake sale on 17th April. This will be a cashless sale and 

payments will need to be made on ParentPay. We suggest a donation of £1. If you would like to donate 

some cakes or cookies to form part of the sale, we would gratefully accept them on Tuesday 16th and 

Wednesday 17th April. Please list down any allergens on your donations.  





Healthy Lifestyles Week  -  Year 1 

This week, we have completed a range of activities linked to living a healthy lifestyle. We took part in a 

healthy eating workshop where we learnt about how exercise affects our body and how much sugar was in 

different foods. We looked at how we could practise mindfulness and completed a mindfulness drawing of 

an owl.  We learnt all about how we could keep safe online, before looking at what we should do if we are 

ever in an emergency situation where we need to call for help.   



Healthy Lifestyles Week - Year 2 

Year 2 have really enjoyed the activities they have taken part in for Healthy Lifestyles Week. They have 

learnt how to make an emergency phone call. They then did some role play to practise what they had 

learnt. 

 

 

 

 

 

They also took part in a mindfulness drawing tutorial where they had a go at drawing their very own  

kindness monster. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To end the week, Year 2 took part in a great workshop with Fit4Kids. They learnt about the Eatwell Plate 

and sugar content in different foods that we eat. To end the session, they looked at the benefits that      

exercise has on our heart. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Healthy Lifestyles  -  Year 3 

 

Big Walk and Wheel 

We would like to thank all of those who supported and participated in  

The Big Walk and Wheel 2024 

The travel council have worked hard to promote this to all children in school and the enthusiasm we have 

seen throughout the school has been just amazing. 

 The children really enjoyed taking part in this event and it was lovely to see so many  getting involved and 

learning about the benefits of active travel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The winning classes who had the most children taking part are… 

Mrs Williams Year 2 

Miss Williams Year 5 

Well done everyone! 







 Y99 chat - Information for Parents 

Y99 is an online chat room service from India that lets people anonymously chat with others. It mimics 

the chat rooms of the 1990s and early 2000s. Users only need a username to talk with others. Users can 

then enter chat rooms to talk with strangers via text or voice, or they can share photos and links to  

videos. 

Is Y99 safe for kids? 

Y99’s safety features are minimal. It includes reporting and blocking features but little else. 

The site doesn’t have clear age requirements to use the site. However, its privacy policy states that it 

does not ‘knowingly’ collect personal information from children under 13. 

This does not mean the site is appropriate for children over the age of 13. In fact, it might mean the  

opposite. Y99 might collect personally identifiable information from anyone aged 13 or older.  

Additionally, it’s easy for users to click on the wrong thing and end up following an ad. 

While Y99 does feature some age-restricted rooms for ‘teens only’, a user need only lie about their age 

to gain access. It’s impossible to know for sure that users in the chatroom are teenagers. 

For the above reasons and other potential issues, we recommend those under the age of 18 to avoid 

using Y99. Instead, they should use more well-established communication platforms and social network 

sites. 



A note from the Friends of 

Redhill Primary Academy 

 

 
Chocolate Hampers! 

Chocolate Hampers! Our Chocolate Hamper Prize Draw is live on PTA Events right now! Children can wear Mufti to school in 

exchange for chocolate on Friday 19th April. This donated chocolate will then be turned into fabulous hampers by the Friends! 

Ticket sales for the hampers and other prizes are online only and end on the 24th April – the draw will be held on the 25th, and 

prizes given out on the 26th! Good luck! 

 
The friends would like to wish everyone a very Happy Easter and a relaxing break! 

 


